

CLHO Prevention and Health Promotion Committee Agenda & Minutes

July 6, 2022 1:00 –2:00 PM ZoomGov Meeting

Agenda Item	Detail	Action Item	Responsible Party
Welcome,	Quorum is	Committee:	Co-Chairs
Introductions (as	50% +1 of	(Benton) Sara Hartstein, (Clackamas) Jamie	Jennifer
needed) and roll	committee	Zentner, (Clatsop) Jill Quackenbush, (Columbia)	Little and
call	membership	Suzanne Beaupre, (Coos) Anthony Artomn,	Elisabeth
		Katrinka McReynolds, (Crook) Katie Plumb,	Maxwell
		(Deschutes) Jessica Jacks, (Douglas) VACANT	
		(Hood) Belinda Bellah, <mark>(Jackson) Tanya Phillips,</mark>	
		(Jefferson) John Courtney, (Klamath) Jennifer	
		Little (Chair), (Lane) Elisabeth Maxwell, (Lane)	
		Jennifer Webster, (Lincoln) Sara Herd, (Linn)	
		Jessica Palmer, (Malheur) Hannah Roy, (Malheur)	
		Sarah Poe, (Malheur) Rebecca Stricker, (Marion)	
		Susan McLachlin) (Multnomah) Kari McFarlan,	
		(Multnomah) Charlene McGee, (NCPHD) Neita	
		Cecil, (Umatilla) Morgan Linder, (Union) Carrie	
		Brogoitti, (Washington) Gwyn Ashcom,	
		(Washington) Susan Pinnock, (Yamhill) Lindsey	
		Manfrin, (CLHO) Sarah Lochner	
		OHA Present: Tim Noe (OHA), Courtney Fultineer	
		(OHA), Jamie Coleman-Wright (OHA), Ophelia Star	
		Vidal (OHA), Tatiana Dierwechter (OHA), Sarah	
		Wylie (OHA), Laura Daily (CLHO), Jackie Harris	
		(OHA).	
		0	
		Quorum present.	
Review of minutes		June Draft Minutes were approved	Co-chairs
		CLHO HPP June 2023 Final Minutes.c	



Conference of Local Health Officials

Overview	Ophelia presented the request from CLHO that OHA remove the accreditation requirement for Tier 3 TPEP Program Element 13 funding. Sarah mentioned she thought this was optional and not required for TPEP's tier 3 option. Jennifer said that she thought it used to be a requirement but that under the new more flexible guidelines that it was optional. Jennifer could not recall recent conversations about accreditation at the big CLHO meeting. Jessica echoed the concern that we determine where the request came from and more background information about the request. Further discussion revealed that Tim thought the requirement would benefit tier 3 counties that have accreditation. If it was removed, accreditation would not apply any benefit. Lindsey thought that it was no longer a requirement and perhaps an administrator had misinterpreted the requirement. Ophelia will clarify the request about flexibility and accreditation and report back to the committee. She also confirmed that OHA liaisons were reviewing the county requirements for TPEP to make sure they were in compliance.	Ophelia Starr Vidal
Discussion	Changes to Program Element 62 PE062_Overdose PE070_Overdose Prevention_DRAFTO: Courtney confirmed at the beginning of the presentation that Rachael Banks had made a commitment at the June CLHO meeting that OHA would continue to fund counties at the same level with PE62. OHA is still working on identifying a funding source identified to meet commitments through August of next year. This will match the federal funding levels September through August 2024. Courtney shared updated language of PE 62 (and PE 70 which is specific to Douglas County). She is hoping for the committee's approval to move the changes to CLHO in August.	Courtney Fultineer



Conference of Local Health Officials

Jennifer mentioned a concern about providing clinicians with education and telling them what to do. Courtney confirmed that it was optional and that translating the grants could help make clinicians aware of evidence-based practices. There is also an emphasis on public safety partnerships. Many work plans and program components are optional. The verbiage aligns with the OD2A grant prevention strategies.

The biggest shift in language is from prevention strategies to harm reduction from the CDC. Suzie mentioned that rural counties often become concerned by the language around harm reduction. She sees a need to educate decision makers about the term. Courtney said that these terms were for internal use and that we can use other terms. Tanya thought it would be helpful to beef up the definition of what harm reduction entails in the PE. Lindsey agreed that the term creates a flag for language definition at the local level based on local need. We need to create a definition about what the term looks like. Suzie thought that we could keep the phrase and refer to the definition. The need is great in Columbia County, which she can document with the data. Jill said there is a need for harm reduction in the counties, but we need a definition to include workarounds in addressing unmet needs. How does harm reduction align with prevention needs?

The next step will be to incorporate changes discussed today and approve by email. Suzie asked about the performance reviews and meeting the 75% threshold on the PE. Courtney confirmed that the work plans can be modified or adjusted with changes and priorities shift. Most counties will meet the threshold. Typically, OHA works with the counties to get them in compliance. Jamie Coleman-Wright will check on this and get back to the committee.

***Jamie Coleman-Wright confirmed that the PE 62 update that Performance Measures of 75% is the standard language for PEs. For PEs that include this type of measure, LPHA/Tribes team thinks the number may have originated from HPCDP. Tim Noe and Jamie



Conference of Local Health Officials

ice of Local Health Officials	,	
	confirmed that funding is not pulled or LPHA's penalized when the 75% threshold has not been met. OHA will work with a LPHA to create an action plan to bring them into compliance/meeting performance measures.	
Grant Update	Sarah Wylie gave an update on HPCDP's CDC Grant Application on Flavored Tobacco. The grant was submitted, and notification will be in September. The scope of work includes disparities in flavored tobacco in Black African American and rural communities in Oregon. It will address the lack of culturally specific strategies for these groups. The Tobacco Free Coalition of Oregon (TOFCO) will expand its efforts to six collaborative groups round the state. One third of the grant will support hiring two positions within OHA. The goal is to build in grant flexibility to increase capacity throughout Oregon. The Juul settlement will send money to OHA and youth tobacco prevention strategies. The TPEP new ambassador group will work on the budget allocation. Suzie recommended ODE be involved with the group and Tim mentioned the Youth Advisory Council. Sarah said more information will be forthcoming in future meetings. Jennifer asked when the counties will be advised about TPEP funding and budget allocations. Ophelia confirmed that counties would be contacted if any changes or edits were needed. If counties have not heard anything, they should be in good shape.	Sarah Wylie & Steven Fiala
Next Meeting 8/3/2023		